


CONGRATULATIONS TO THE 
MARSHALL LIBERAL STATE 
GOVERNMENT AND TO OUR 
LOCALLY ELECTED MPS MR DAVID 
BASHAM FOR FINNISS AND MR LEON 
BIGNELL FOR MAWSON

With a new State Government comes change and 
new policies.  A few of these directly impact our 
Region including the following three.

1.	 Cape Jervis Breakwater

The Liberal Party have published a policy to 
“extend the Cape Jervis breakwater to maximise 
the number of days that the Kangaroo Island 
ferry is able to operate to boost tourism and 
create more jobs. We are investing $2 million to 
extend the breakwater 100 metres to reduce the 
number of days the ferry is unable to operate 
due to poor weather conditions. This is part of 
our strong plan to grow our tourism sector and 
jobs in this industry.” We are yet to get a full 
understanding of this project but the policy 
aligns with our request to the Minister to get 
more care and control over the Cape Jervis Port 
carpark and to enhance the area.

2.	 Transparent Local Government

The Marshall Liberal Government have published 
a policy to “make it mandatory for all South 
Australian councils to publish travel expenses 
in their annual report to increase transparency 
and accountability. We will take this action 
recognising that in South Australia, the State 
Government has constitutional responsibility 
for the affairs of local councils.” I welcome 
this initiative and will ensure the details are 
contained within the next Annual Report.  

3.	 Capping your Council Rates

The policy states: “A Marshall Liberal Government 
will implement a Local Government Rate Capping 
scheme to prevent ratepayers having to cop 
excessive increases in council rates year on year. 
We will also restrict increases for other local 
government fees and charges to further reduce 
rising cost of living pressures on South Australian 
households and businesses.” 

Council has over the past four years continued to 
lower the rates increase to a level that is already 
less than CPI as follows:

Year Average Rates Increase

Adopted 2015/16 4%

Adopted 2016/17 2.9%

Adopted 2017/18 2.7%

Proposed 2018/19 2.2%

For a list of these and other policy 
announcements please visit: 

https://strongplan.com.au/policies/?ref=https://
www.stevenmarshall.com.au/news



NEXT  
COUNCIL
MEETING

Tuesday  
May 15th, 4pm





When Location

Wednesday 2 May – 6:30pm Cape Jervis Community Centre

Tuesday 8 May – 6:30pm Adelaide Meeting: Glenunga Hub, 70 
Conyngham Street, Glenunga

Wednesday 9 May – 6:30pm Second Valley Memorial Hall

Monday 14 May – 6:30pm Myponga Sporting Clubrooms

Wednesday 23 May – 6:30pm Yankalilla Council Chambers








